
 

 
 
 
 
 
October 22, 2024 

 

Via Email (karen.shelton@vdh.virginia.gov) 

Karen Shelton, MD, MPH 

State Health Commissioner  

Virginia Department of Health  

109 Governor Street, 13th Floor  

Richmond, VA 23219 

 

 Re: Letter of Intent – The Cardiovascular Group, PC dba Virginia Heart  

  Establish Fixed Cardiac PET/CT Service Site with 1 PET/CT Unit (Alexandria)  

 

Dear Dr. Shelton: 

 

 Pursuant to 12VAC5-220-180, the Cardiovascular Group, PC dba Virginia Heart intends 

to file an application for Certificate of Public Need approval to introduce fixed PET/CT services 

for cardiovascular purposes only through the acquisition of one PET/CT scanner, to be located at 

a current Virginia Heart location in the City of Alexandria, Planning District 8.  

 

Please transmit the necessary application materials and correspondence regarding this 

application to me at the following address:  

 

  Peter Mellette, Esq. 

  Goodman Allen Donnelly, PLLC 

  428 McLaws Circle, Suite 200 

  Williamsburg, VA 23185 

  pmellette@goodmanallen.com  

    

Thank you and your staff for your kind assistance. 

 

     Sincerely,  

 

 

     Peter M. Mellette  

 

cc: Dean Montgomery, Executive Director, HSANV (hsanv@aol.com)  

 Erik Bodin, Director, Division of COPN (erik.bodin@vdh.virginia.gov)  

COPN@vdh.virginia.gov  

Audrey Fisher, MPH (afisher@virginiaheart.com)   

Peter M. Mellette 
Member 
PMellette@goodmanallen.com 

428 MCLAWS CIRCLE 
SUITE 200 
WILLIAMSBURG, VA 23185 

D 757.707.9197 
O 757.259.9200 
F 757.259.9201 
 


